
 

 
 
If you have any questions about safeguarding, 
please speak with your Club Welfare Officer or 
visit www.TheFA.com/Safeguarding  
 
Our welfare officers are Andy Hepworth 
(andyhepworth@hotmail.com) and Sarah 
Middleton (sarahmariesmith@hotmail.com) 

  

Play Safe  
 
‘Play Safe’ is a national campaign to focus 
attention on the vital importance of safeguarding 
in football. Play Safe is officially supported by the 
NSPCC and will run on a specific weekend every 
season from now on. Please take a moment to 
watch the short ‘film for parents’ which includes 
key messages from some of our England men’s 
and women’s players. We’d also encourage you to 
share this second film with your child. If you’d like 
to find out more about Play Safe please visit 
www.TheFA.com/PlaySafe  

=============  
Katie Bell Physiotherapy and Wellness is proud to 
sponsor Hallam Rangers JFC Under 13 Girls. All 
members of Hallam Rangers Football Club (or 
parents!) get £20 off any physiotherapy or sports 
massage treatments with the voucher attached. 
You can find a full list of services 
at https://katiebellphysio.com/other-
services/ Whether you're looking to treat an 
existing injury, or prevent future problems, give 
them a call on 0114 327 2080 and book your 
appointment now.  

 
 

If you’re interested in getting more involved 
in the club, do drop me a line – I’d love to 
hear from you. You can email me at 
andy.nolan@icloud.com 

In recognition of all the hard work coaches, managers, volunteers put in, 
we were awarded Grassroots Club of the Year 2022 by the Sheffield & 
Hallamshire County FA this year. Thank you to you all for all you do every 
week.  
 
Some important messages to share with you all: 
 
The subs for season 22/23 season are £220 for the first child, and £200 for 
siblings. PREFERED PAYMENT METHOD IS BANK TRANSFER:  
Payment in full: due by 1st September 2022; or  
Two instalments: £110 due by 1st September 2022, and £110 due by 2nd 
January 2023  
 
BANK TRANSFER DETAILS:  

Name: Hallam Rangers JFC  
Sort Code: 544134  
Acc Number: 22674314  
 
When paying by bank transfer please use a reference of your child’s 
surname and team e.g. ‘SMITH HRU11’ 

 

 
The works to improve the drainage of our pitches at Redmires have been 
successful – ironic, I know, that we’ve undertaken the work preparing for 
the wettest weather winter can throw at us at Lodge Moor when rainfall 
has been almost absent and the ground is rock hard! So hard, in fact, that 
final works have been delayed to the lower of the 11-a-side pitch. That 
pitch is available as is the 9v9 pitch but works will recommence just as 
soon as we get some rain. 
 
The top pitch at Redmires is not available for use until at least w/c 22nd 
August and the Steering Committee will confirm when it’s available. The 
lack of rain has meant the seeding has not yet worked and having invested 
considerable sums into this we need to protect our investment. I realise 
this will cause some pre-season fixtures to be cancelled or moved to an 
away fixture but this is in the best long term interests of the club.  
 
We’re very keen to attract more volunteers to help us – I’d love to hear 
from parents interested in getting more involved because the club needs 
you. In particular, we’re looking for people to help our two welfare 
officers, Andy and Sarah. As numbers of players and teams increase we’re 
in need of some extra pairs of hands to help out. We have lots of roles – 
social media and fund-raising too - if you’re interested, drop me a line. 
 
Finally, the AGM is to be rescheduled in September – I will confirm the 
date in the next 2 weeks. We’d love to see you there where we’ll be 
sharing updates and an end of season report. It’s your opportunity to get 
involved and I hope to see you there.  

 

 
 
Andy Nolan 
Chairman 
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